
















SEPTEMBER 9, 2019 COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING PAGE9 

Adjournment 

together what they think is a solid, cooperative effort to roll out the program for the Cities. 
It contemplates hiring a parking administrator and addresses how the money would be 
split. It addresses the money that Neptune Beach will keep and l1ow it would affect the 
budget each year and making adjustments in accordance with the ordinance. He stressed 
the importance of the termination clause in Section 13. 

Councilor Wiley questioned if there was anything in the agreement or the ordinance that 
limits the parking program to the Central Business District (CBD) and inquired about the 
changing of fees. 

Mr. Roth explained that Exhibit A of the agreement includes a map showing the locations 
of the parking. Exhibit A provides that is subject to change by approval of Council. The 
City Managers are authorized to change the fees. Mr. Roth also added that changing fees 
do not require approval of Council. He continued that there is a note stating that the 
contents of Exhibit A are subject to change based on decisions of Council. 

Councilor Chin questioned how long the parking program can go into effect after both 
Cities adopt the agreement. 

Mark Rimmer, Parking Consultant, answered that the soft rollout could begin within three 
days after it is signed and executed. It is on the Atlantic Beach agenda for tonight. 

Made by Messinger, seconded by Jones. 

MOTION: TO APPROVE THE INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT FOR PAID PARKING 

Ayes: 
Noes: 

MOTION CARRIED 

4 -Chin, Messinger, Jones, and Brown 
1-Wiley

COUNCIL COMMENTS 

Councilor Messinger clarified that the City did receive a grant for a little over $300,000. 
That project costs $1 .049 million leaving a shortfall which would lead to further deficits. 
The City has been applying for the full assessment in order to complete the project. 

Mr. Rimmer confirmed that the parking website, www.northbeachesparkng.com, would be 
updated and that the soft rollout would not have aggressive fining but would be a 30-day 
education process. 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:28 p.m. 

<�-� Elaine Brotvn,Mayor 

Approved: 
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